The Valle View

MRS. ELAINE BLAIR blaire@valleschools.org

(573) 883-2403

Follow us on Facebook - Valle Catholic School and Twitter @vallecatholic SEPTEMBER 7, 2018

Warrior Pride

- I am so proud of our Old Valle Teachers and Students. The air conditioning went out this week so grades 6,7 and 8 were moved to the Dubourg Building for their lessons and to stay cool. I never heard any complaining from teachers or students. They were True Blue Warriors this week. New parts were ordered and are being installed on the air conditioning unit as I write this newsletter.
- Check out the Friday Folder this week for information about Ste. Genevieve Social this weekend and the Middle School Trivia Night on September
- Scholarshop special for this week is a **FREE GIFT** with a \$25.00 or more purchase. You will get a 10 pack of Beautiful Christmas Cards of Ste. Genevieve Catholic Church. Don't forget that the store carries Ste. Genevieve Parish shirts. The store is open Weds., Thurs., and Fri., 7 am-9am and 2pm-5pm.
- Sixth graders are learning about alliteration in Miss Friedman's class. They made ice cream cones with flavors of "alliteration ice cream" such as "chunky chocolate cherry" ice cream.
- First graders are going butterfly crazy. They have been catching caterpillars and watching them make cocoons and hatching. Mrs. Herzog bought special teeny, tiny tags to place on the butterfly. Then the butterflies can be tracked after they are released. They have also been reading about butterflies. They are becoming butterfly experts.

Coming Soon...

September 8-9-Parish Picnic -Social on the Square with a chicken dinner on Sunday 11 am-3 pm at DuBourg and Bingo at 1 pm in the school cafeteria. See flyer for more details of fun.

September 12-Grandparent Day Mass (8:00) and Reception in the school cafeteria and visit rooms afterwards.

September 12-First Patron's Club Meeting. It will be at 6:30 pm in the cafeteria. All parents PreK-12 are invited to attend.

September 17-21-Iowa Test of Basic Skills (Achievement tests) Please try not to take trips or schedule Dr. visits so that your child does not miss any important tests.

September 22- **Trivia Night** for Grades 6,7,8. See flyer.

September 26-Grade School Picture Day

September 29-Electronics Recycling Event from 9:00 until Noon on the Desert (parking lot behind gym) There is a fee for CRT Monitors and TVs.

September 29- 23rd Annual Valle Schools Benefit Golf Tournament-3 person scramble, 12:00 Shotgun start at Ste. Gen Golf Course. Must be 21. Call Rick Sexauer @ 573-702-8934.

Prayer Corner

Please pray for Miles Woodward and all our friends and family members that are sick. Also pray for our students as they work to show more love to God and others.

Important Reminders

- After you empty your Friday Folder please send it back on Monday or the next day of school the following week.
- Here is an itchy topic. We have not had any reported cases of Head Lice but it is that time of the year. When lice hatch from the egg, they bite and cause itching. If you notice your child itching their head a lot, you might want to check your child's hair for lice eggs (called nits). Look for tiny, white, oval -sized eggs attached to hair near the scalp. Lice actually prefer clean hair, so they do not mean poor hygiene. Talk to your children about not sharing combs, hats, or pillows.

Did You Know?

Did you know that Ste. Genevieve Parish has been running a scavenger hunt every week on their Facebook page? It is posted on Thursday with the answers on Tuesday. Here is last week's answer.

The pair of angels that do not look alike are on the Sacred Heart Altar. One of the angels used to stand by the door to the sacristy. When the cupola was rebuilt over the Tabernacle the angel that was made originally to match the angel by the sacristy was missing. A new angel

was made but did not completely match the original angel.